
 

 

 
 

February XX, 2011 

 

 

Office of the United States Trade Representative 

600 17th Street NW 

Washington, DC 20508 

 

Dear Ambassador Kirk:   

 

In light of the preliminary report by the World Trade Organization (WTO) concluding that China does not 

have a legal right to impose export restrictions on various raw materials, we are asking that you move 

forward on the separate, but clearly related, situation regarding Chinese exports of rare earth oxides and 

minerals. 

 

Rare earths are the key to technological innovation and the growth of green energy jobs. They are also 

critical to U.S. national security.  Currently, the world is nearly 100% reliant on Chinese exports for these 

vital materials. However, China has been reducing its export quotas every year since 2006, and has 

announced a further 11 percent reduction for 2011. This reduction of exports by Chinese officials is 

intended to feed their growing domestic market – a market in many cases instituted to exploit this very 

same supply restriction, and then consciously maintained by it.  Wide-spread reports indicate China is 

using the restrictions of exports as leverage to force high-tech companies to relocate to China.  Even more 

brazenly, last September and October China engaged in a de facto embargo against Japan and, apparently, 

U.S. importers in an attempt to seek retribution for other matters.   

 

These export quota and embargoes are contrary to China's membership obligations in the WTO. The 

preliminary report on the 2009 complaint filed by the United States, Mexico, and the European Union 

indicates that the reasoning behind Chinese trade policy is as unacceptable to the WTO as it is to us.  

 

A disruption in supply of rare earths could jeopardize national security, hinder our long term efforts to 

achieve domestic energy security, and damage our world-leading high tech industries.  While our nation 

must act to correct our domestic rare earth supply chain problem, we must also recognize that the lack of 

a level playing field for trade policy is harmful. Accordingly, it is in our best interest to vigorously pursue 

our options before the World Trade Organization related to Chinese rare earth trade policy. 

 

We look forward to hearing from you on this, and stand ready to assist you in any way.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Mike Coffman  

Member of Congress  


